PENRITH FARMERS' AND KIDD'S PUBLIC LIMITED COMPANY (THE)

GROUP STRATEGIC REPORT (CONTINUED)
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2023

Statement by the directors in performance of their statutory duties in accordance with s172(1)
Companies Act 2006

The Board of Directors of Penrith Farmers’ and Kidd’s PLC consider, both individually and together, that they
have acted in the way they consider, in good faith, would be most likely to promote the success of the company
for the benefits of its members as a whole (having regard to the stakeholders and matters set out in s172(1)(a-f)
of the Act) in the decisions taken during the year ended 31 December 2023 and in the decisions regarding the
operational and strategic plans going forward.

Our decisions are designed to have a long-term beneficial impact on the company and to contribute to its
success in delivering a high quality, professional service in the sectors in which we operate. We will continue to
operate our business within tight budgetary controls and in line with regulatory standards.

Our employees are fundamental to the delivery of the decisions which are made. We aim to be a responsible
employer in our approach to the pay and benefits our employees receive. The health, safety and well-being of
our employees is one of our primary considerations in the way we do business.

Our duties as a ‘Regulated by RICS’ company provide customers with confidence and security in relation to the
services we provide. Adherence to this accreditation assures both existing and potential clients that the
company behaves ethically and acts with integrity and honesty and has the required skills and competencies to
do the job.

We aim to act responsibly and fairly in how we engage with our suppliers, our advisors and bankers and always
aim to co-operate with our regulators in an efficient and timely manner. These stakeholders are integral to the
successful delivery of the decisions which are made.

Penrith Farmers’ and Kidd’s PLC has a long and established history in the local and wider Cumbrian community
and, as such, we take into account the impact of the company’s operations on the community, the environment
and our wider, societal responsibilities. As a Board of directors, our intention is to behave responsibly and
ensure that management operate the business in a responsible manner, operating within the high standards of
business conduct and good governance expected for a business such as ours.

As the Board of Directors, our intention is to behave responsibly towards our shareholders and treat them fairly
and equally so they too may benefit from the decisions that are made and the delivery of them.

On behalf of the board.

Mr A M Green
Managing Director

Date: 7 May 2024
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